





June 3, 2005

Dear Mr. Simpson:

We received your letter regarding you picking up our signal in Grand Rapids on Wednesday, May 25th, 2005. It is quite amazing that our signal would travel that far. It is nice to know that the great music we play is heard from such a distance, even if only for a brief time.

After reviewing the air log from the time mentioned in your letter, I can confirm that you were listening to our station.

Sincerely Yours

Gary Bernarde

Afternoon Host/Assistant Program Director Oshawa's Oldies, 107-7 FM and 1350, CKDO